	LOCAL HIGHWAYS PANEL – MINUTES AND ACTIONS

	
	PRESENT:

	Date: 8 November 2012
	Panel Members: 
CC Member Sarah Candy (Chair), CC Member Derek Robinson, CC Member Ricky Callender, CC Member Michael Skeels, Tendring Cllr Neil Stock, Tendring Cllr Pam Sambridge, Tendring Cllr Peter Halliday

	Venue:  Weeley Council Offices
	

	Apologies:
CC Member Linda Mead, 

CC Stephen Mayzes, 

CC Member Chris Griffiths
CC Member Mick Page

	Other Attendees: ECC Officer Alan Lindsay Principal Area Transportation Co-Ordinator, ECC Officer Rob Macdonald Highways Liaison Officer, ECC Officer Corinne Pickett, Highways Technical Advisor, CC Member Penny Channer, June Clare Head of Public Experience




	Item:
	Action:
	Action Owner:

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions:

Cllr Sarah Candy welcomed us all to the meeting
	

	2.
	Declaration of interest
None
	

	3.
	Minutes of meeting held on October 11th 2012
All Agreed
	

	4.
	Potential Schemes for consideration of Panel:
Rob Macdonald explained just over half the budget is remaining

Improvement Schemes
· Lower Marine Parade, Harwich – Zebra crossing (Promenade to the Blue Flag Cafe) – Agreed providing agreeable results on surveys
· Gorse Lane, Clacton – remove centre line and install 1m wide hatching along centre of road – Agreed
· Ellis Road, Clacton on Sea – refresh road markings and better signage. – Agreed
· Shop Lane, Little Bromley – Remove
· Dead Lane, Ardleigh – Can we please investigate warning signs on the bend. Has the hedge that has been cut made this area better? Signs – Agreed
· Frinton Road Roundabout – This work was completed by the rangers however the sign was knocked down the day after. This enquiry needs to be passed to maintenance.

· Shop Road, Little Bromley – footpath to be removed – gateways on either end of Little Bromley to be validated

· Little Clacton Road, Great Holland – Please can we explore pedestrians beware signage, horse signs, repeaters. to be validated 
· Little Clacton Road – install walkable verge – Remove

· Little Bromley – VAS, Build outs -Remove
· Wivenhoe Road/Coach Road – can we make this more presentable etc. Maybe a maintenance issue. 

· Bentley Road, Little Bromley – Can they have a warning sign to say there is a bend.  Warning signs Agreed
Bus Stop/Route Improvement Schemes
· Ealham Close – Agreed
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	7.
	AOB
· Cllr Channer spoke about the remaining budget  We will have a better chance of retaining budget if it is allocated to schemes. We will have less chance if is remains unallocated. Would like update on Rangers money – LHP agreed £80,000 to be allocated but only £60,000 of this has been passed through to Tendring District Council. 

· Rob Macdonald spoke about the validation list and 4 week time frame. The outstanding schemes on the validation list will be ready for December’s meeting bar the one that was sent in November.
· Confusion of who is doing what whether it should go to NEPP or LHP as for lines etc as some of our schemes suggest lines are to be put down. Would like clarification of this.

· Cllr Candy to gather locations from Parish Councils for the mobile VAS. Rob Macdonald to send criteria to panel members and draft a letter to Parish Councils to send out with the criteria included, once received we will assess each site. 
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	Date of next meetings
13th December 2012

10th January 2013

14th February 2013

14th March 2013
	


